
63+ YearS missionary to the Japanese 

 

 

Dear Fellow Missionaries, Pastors & Friends: 
 
I thank my heavenly Father for calling me into His service. I am al-
ways amazed that God reached way down and saw me, an insuffi-
cient, unknown, rebellious kid in an orphanage in Philadelphia. I 
think the scripture that describes me is 1 Cor. 1:26-28,  For ye see 
your calling, brethren, how that not many wise men after the flesh, 
not many mighty, not many noble, are called: 27  But God hath chosen the foolish things of the 
world to confound the wise; and God hath chosen the weak things of the world to confound the 
things which are mighty; 28  And base things of the world, and things which are despised, hath 
God chosen, yea, and things which are not, to bring to nought things that are: 29  That no flesh 
should glory in his presence. But, Praise the Lord, He has been using me these 63 years. 
There are times I feel like John the Baptist who said, “I am a voice crying in the wilderness.”  
 
I do have a personal prayer request. For sometime now I have not been feeling well. After sev-
eral tests, it has been determined that my gallbladder and kidney have problems. I am due to 
have an Ultrasound test done July 17th to determine exactly what is the problem. Please pray 
that it won’t be serious. I know that the Lord is able to take care of this problem. I must say 
however, it has not slowed me down. I am determined, I made up my mind, I will serve the 
Lord! 
 
We were blessed to  
attend the BBFI Mission-
ary Family Reunion June 
11-15. It was sure great 
to see so many fellow 
missionaries we had not 
seen for many years. It 
was a refreshing, chal-
lenging, inspiring, relaxing 
and enjoyable time.  
Margaret and I both felt 
ready to get right into the 
work the Lord called us. 
Here is a picture of the 
entire group of missionar-
ies. 
  
We thank the Lord for you who are praying for us. 


